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Your Council  —  Your News

Ordinary Council meeting – 19 November 2019, 5.00pm Venue: Jamieson Memorial Hall, JamiesonDATES TO REMEMBER:

YOUR  
COUNCILLORS:

Cr Harry Westendorp (Mayor) - Jamieson Ward

Cr Paul Sladdin (Deputy Mayor) - Bonnie Doon Ward

Cr Peter Olver - Mansfield Ward

Cr Marg Attley - Tolmie Ward 

Cr Paul Volkering - Mansfield Ward

Enquiries for Councillors can be  

emailed to: council@mansfield.vic.gov.au

STATUTORY PLANNER - PERMANENT, FULL TIME 

Council is seeking to appoint a suitably qualified statutory 
planner to be part of a small dynamic statutory planning 
team.
For all the details please refer to the Employment 
Opportunities page of Council’s website www.mansfield.vic.
gov.au
Written applications close at 5.00pm 18 November 2019.   
For a confidential discussion regarding the position, contact 
Council’s Development Services Manager, Ben McKay on 
5775 8591.

YOUTH ENGAGEMENT OFFICER - 
PERMANENT,  PART TIME (0.5 EFT)

Do you have a sound knowledge of the needs and issues 
affecting young people together with proven ability to work 
with community groups and young people particularly?  
Due to a resignation, Council is seeking to appoint a 
Youth Engagement Officer who will be responsible for 
supporting the date to day operations at the Mansfield 
Youth Centre and the delivery of programs and activities 
for young people. 
For all the details please refer to the Employment 
Opportunities page of Council’s website www.mansfield.
vic.gov.au
Written applications close at 5.00pm 25 November 2019.   
For a confidential discussion regarding the position, 
contact Council’s Youth Services and Partnerships 
Coordinator, Bonnie Clark on 5775 8567.

FIRE RESTRICTIONS 
NOW IN FORCE

2020 AUSTRALIA DAY CITIZEN AWARDS

The Councillors of the Mansfield Shire now call for 
nominations from organisations and individuals in the 
following categories:

These awards provide all Shire residents with the 
opportunity to pay tribute to our outstanding local 
achievers.

Nomination forms can be obtained from Council’s 
website www.mansfield.vic.gov.au, by contacting 
Council’s Executive Assistant, Ms Lisa Fricke, on  
5775 8555 or can be collected from the Municipal 
office in Highett Street, Mansfield.

Nominations close 5.00pm on Friday 29 November, 
2019.

NOTICE OF TENDER – MANSFIELD PLANNING 

STRATEGY

Mansfield Shire Council is seeking tenders from suitably 
qualified and experienced consultants to provide 
high level strategic direction for spatial planning in the 
Mansfield shire. 

The Mansfield Planning Strategy (MPS) aims to provide 
high level strategic direction for spatial planning in the 
Mansfield Local Government Area over the next 15 - 20 
years. It aims to guide land use allocation and other 
provisions of Mansfield Planning Scheme review and 
a range of other planning documents used to regulate 
development and ensure conservation in the LGA. In 
summary, the MPS:

the LGA;

Scheme review ;

including transport.)

Tender documents are to be downloaded and lodged via 
the eTender portal -www.tenderlink.com/Mansfield 

Tenders close 2.00pm 29 November 2019.

Creative minds 
to gather

THE first Arts in Mansfield (AiM) network 
gathering will be held at MACE on Monday, 
November 18 and everyone with an interest in 
arts in Mansfield Shire is invited to attend.

The AiM gathering will be an informal op-
portunity to share what is happening, ideas, 
inspiration and most importantly, create links to 
support each other. 

Anyone who has an involvement in the 
arts – artists, musicians, teachers, community 
groups, event managers and business owners - 
is encouraged to come along.

The AiM network arose from a commitment 
by Arts Mansfield to strengthen connections 
between artists, events, community groups and 
the broader community and government.

Arts Mansfield president, Gill Belle, said that 
arts networks promote communication and col-
laboration between those active in the arts.

“While we were developing the Arts Mans-
field Strategic Plan, we realised that people 
involved in the arts did not regularly catch up 
or know what was going on in the area and we 
found they would appreciate the opportunity to 
do so,” Ms Belle said.

“We are really excited to host the Arts in 
Mansfield network as it will lead to new ideas 
and the sky is the limit when you bring creative 
people together.

“Bringing everyone together will create a 
stronger voice to advocate for arts in Mansfield 
and we are expecting that new partnerships 
and relationships will develop.”

Nibbles, tea and coffee will be provided at 
the gathering and those wishing to attend are 
asked to RSVP to artscouncilmansfield@gmail.
com or to call Sue Hare on 0407 000 512.

Community grants to deliver 
grassroots programs nationally

AS part of Australia Post’s 2019 
Community Grants program 75 not-
for-profi t community organisations 
across Australia, including the Bon-
nie Doon Community Centre, have 
received almost $500,000.

This funding will assist with the 
delivery of grassroots community 
projects, with the majority of recipi-

ents in rural and regional areas.
The Bonnie Doon Community 

Centre has received $2000 in funding 
which will be put towards their ‘So-
cial Table’ project.

The Social Table is a new series 
of casual conversations over free 
monthly meals for local residents.

Designed to engage the commu-

nity and support social connections, 
the project helps people feel like they 
belong in a safe and inviting space.

Commenting on the grant, Nola Ev-
ans, Bonnie Doon Community Centre 
president, said that the Social Table will be 
greatly benefi cial for the local community.

“The Social Table will help to 
reduce social isolation and support 

community cohesion by encourag-
ing all sections of the community 
to come together and enjoy a shared 
meal,” Ms Evans said.

“We look forward to the Australia 
Post Community Grant assisting our 
small rural community.”

The fi rst Social Table will be held 
at the end of January. 

Each week the Courier will endeavor to 
publish a photo taken by the community or 
one of its staff.

If you have a good or outstanding 
photograph and would like it published 
send with details of where, when and 
photographer’s name to edit.mcourier@
nemedia.com.au and captioned “Through 
My Lens”.

POT OF GOLD: Melissa Swinton 
captured a shot of this stunning rainbow 
after the crazy weather we had on 
Saturday. The photo was taken on the 
Mansfield-Woods Point Rd at the air strip.

Through 
My Lens


